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SWAP Winners at the Exhibition Launch

New Council
Results of the Local Government Elections held on 
Saturday 9 September have now been confirmed.  
The new Council is made up of 12 Councillors who will 
stand for a three year term. The Councillors by Ward 
and in alphabetical order are:

Central Ward
Edwina CLIFTON 
Chris MOUJALLI 
Bernard PURCELL 
Sarkis YEDELIAN 

East Ward
Christopher GORDON 
Jordan LANE 
Roy MAGGIO 
Penny PEDERSEN

West Ward
Trenton BROWN 
Peter KIM 
Jerome LAXALE 
Shuo (Simon) ZHOU 

Extraordinary Council Meeting
The first meeting of the new Council will be held on 
Tuesday 26 September 2017 at 7.00pm, at the  
Council Chambers, Level 1A, 1 Pope Street, Ryde, 
when a new Mayor and Deputy Mayor (optional) will  
be elected.

Bush fire ready
A dry winter and unseasonably high September 
temperatures are warning signals for all residents to be 
bush fire prepared.

The NSW Rural Fire Service strongly recommends 
that everyone in your home has a conversation about 
exactly what they’ll do in a bush fire. It should take just 
20 minutes and you can use their excellent discussion 
guide to get you ready.  

1. Discuss what to do if a bush fire threatens your home
2. Prepare your home and get it ready for the bush 

fire season
3. Know the bush fire alert levels
4. Keep all the bush fire information numbers, 

websites and the smart phone app 

You will find the downloadable guide at  
www.rfs.nsw.gov.au

School holiday fun
School holidays are fast approaching and many of 
Council’s popular kids’ events are already booked out.  
But there are still openings at several of our stimulating 
events to keep those curious minds occupied, including, 
Cartoon Dave (27 and 28 September), Big Science Big 
Fun (28 September) and Origami with a Twist  
(29 September).  

For details go to www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/eventslisting

Make sure you book to avoid disappointment.

George Dedes 
Acting General Manager

COMMUNITY MESSAGE

City of Ryde has been recognised as a Winner for Employer of 
Choice in The Australian Business Awards 2017

InFocus: Be Scam Aware!
This presentation will give important information on the 
many different types of scams and raise awareness of the 
different scam delivery methods so you can identify a scam, 
protect yourself and avoid falling victim.

When Tuesday 26 September 
Time 10.30 - 11.30am
Where Ryde Library
Cost Gold coin contribution
Bookings Essential:  
cityofryde.eventbrite.com.au or 9952 8352

School Holiday Program:  
Big Science and Big Fun Show
See gigantic bubbles, flying toilet paper, hair-raising 
electricity experiments, levitating beach balls, volunteers on 
a nail chair, a giant gyroscope, fire balls, coloured shadows, 
a flame equalizer and much more! Suitable for children aged 
5 years and over.

When Thursday 28 September 
Time 10.30 - 11.30am
Where Ryde Civic Hall
Cost  $8.50. Payment must be made 

prior to the day.

School Holiday Program:  
Cartoon Dave
Come and join the famous Cartoon Dave to learn how to 
create weird and wacky cartoons!

When  Wednesday 27 September
Time:  10.30 - 11.30am
Where   Ryde Library

Time  2.00 - 3.00pm
Where  Eastwood Library
Ages 8+
Cost  $8.50. Payment must be made 

prior to the day.

School Holiday Program:  
Origami with a Twist
Come and join us to make an incredible origami animal with 
real light up eyes. Learn the art of paper circuitry.

West Ryde Library – Friday 29 September
Eastwood Library – Thursday 5 October
Time  11.00am - 12noon
Ages  9yrs+   
Cost $5.00
Bookings Essential. Payment must be 
made prior to the day.

EVENTS AT YOUR LIBRARY

PUBLIC NOTICE BOARD

Garage Sales
Sunday 24 September from 9.00am
•   21 Paul Street, North Ryde  
To list your garage sale for free, go to 
www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/garagesales

Community Message –  
New Boat Trailer Parking Laws
Earlier this year, the City of Ryde invited the community to 
‘Have Your Say’ on whether or not Council should opt in to 
enforce new boat trailer parking laws. We would like to thank 
the community for participating in the consultation. 

A report on the outcome of the community consultation along 
with the implications to Council were presented to the 
Finance and Governance Committee on Tuesday 15 August 
2017 and then to Council for consideration. 

At its meeting Tuesday 22 August 2017, City of Ryde Council 
resolved: 

(a) That Council at this stage adopts not to enforce the 
parking of boat trailers within the City of Ryde under the 
changes to the “Impounding Act 1993 No 31”.

(b) That this matter be reviewed by the Manager Community 
Services in August 2018 and reported back to Council should 
there be significant changes in the level of reported incidents 
relating to parked boat trailers within the City of Ryde

This means there will be no change to existing parking laws 
for boat trailers within the City of Ryde, with a review to follow 
in August 2018. To view a copy of the Council report and 
resolution please visit www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/haveyoursay/
boatlaws. For more information please call Customer Service 
on 9952 8222.

Licence of Part of Morrison Bay Park, 
Putney to Putney Tennyson Bowling 
and Community Club Ltd
Council is proposing to grant a further Licence of part of 
Morrison Bay Park, known as 68 Frances Road, Putney 
(comprising 8,880 sqm), to the Putney Tennyson Bowling and 
Community Club Ltd for activities associated with the 
operation of their community bowling club for a term of  
Five (5) years.

In accordance with the Local Government Act, Council  
invites you to have your say on the proposed granting of  
the Licence.

How do I make a submission?
Submissions must be in writing and clearly marked Licence of 
Part of Morrison Bay Park, reference PPM2008/269 and can 
be made as as follows:

Online www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/haveyoursay

Email cityofryde@ryde.nsw.gov.au

Post Acting General Manager,  
 City of Ryde, Locked Bag 2069,  
 North Ryde NSW 1670.

Closing date for submissions is 4.30pm on Friday  
20 October 2017.
It is Council policy that all submissions received will be 
publicly accessible on request. Supplying your personal 
information is voluntary. However, anonymous submissions 
may be given less weight (or no weight) in the overall 
consideration of the lease proposal.

For more information on this proposal call Council’s Property 
Section on 9952 8337.

PUBLIC NOTICE

FOR PRIMARY SCHOOL STUDENTS 
Complete the Science Quiz for your chance to win:  

1st Prize – A family pass to the Australian Maritime  
Museum valid for 2 adults and a maximum of 3 children.

2nd Prize – A selection of children’s science books

And much, much more!
Find all the answers to these questions in our  

Curiosity Cabinet at West Ryde Library. 
Ask Library staff for more information.

COMPETITION CLOSES 13 OCTOBER 2017.

COMPETITION AT YOUR LIBRARY


